
Additional Important Notice on Restrictions for Strengthening 
Border Security Measures Related to the Spread of the Novel Coronavirus 

 
Effective March 26, 2020, in order to significantly strengthen the border security 
measures to mitigate the spread of the Novel Coronavirus (also known as COVID-19) 
infection, the Government of Japan will expect all visitors/immigrants including 
Japanese nationals arriving in Japan from the United States of America to follow the 
guidelines below: 
 
1. Stay in quarantine/isolation at a location designated by the quarantine director such 

as your own residence, hotel and lodging facility, etc. for 14 days after arriving in 
Japan. 

2. Do not use the public transportation such as train, bus, taxi or shuttle to transport 
to the designated location. 

 
Please make sure in advance that you have a means of transportation such as your 
personal vehicle or rental car from the airport/port to the designated location, and that 
you are able to stay in quarantine/isolation there for 14 days after arriving in Japan. 
 
※ These guidelines apply to all visitors/immigrants including Japanese nationals 

arriving from the following countries/regions: 
South Korea, China (including Hong Kong and Macao), Iceland, Ireland, Andorra, 
Italy, United Kingdom, Estonia, Australia, Netherlands, Cyprus, Greek, Croatia, San 
Marino, Switzerland, Sweden, Spain, Slovakia, Slovenia, Check, Denmark, Germany, 
Norway, Vatican, Hungary, Finland, France, Bulgaria, Belgium, Poland, Portugal, 
Malta, Monaco, Latvia, Lithuania, Liechtenstein, Romania, Luxemburg, Ian, Egypt 


